
NOTICES THURSDAY 22ND APRIL 
 
 
Dear Ladies 
 
Below are the results of the New Year Trophy and coloured ball team event. 
 
Congratulations to Bernie who has won our 2021 New Year Trophy with 38 points.  Photo to 
come next week,  but here we are enjoying the new comfy seats outside the Club. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

COLOURED BALL TEAM POINTS PRIZE 

1st 
 

Alison Sexton, Sue Prince, Pam Henson (ghost) 33 
points 

1st Prize and £7 
voucher each 

2nd Carolyn Butterworth, Mavis Joiner, Jean Smith 31 
points 

£7 voucher each 

3rd Jane Barwell, Penny Cooke, Karen Ellam 29 
Points 

£5 voucher each 

 
 
9 Hole Competition 
 
Vera Ratcliffe   16 points  £4 
Joan Kemble  15 points  £2 



Club and Coronation Foursomes 
 
Next week we have the Club and Coronation Foursomes.  Please can you make it clear if you 
are entering the Coronation as well as the Club Foursomes ie write on your card you are 
doing both, or if you wish to only do the Club foursomes, just please write Club foursomes. 
 
Below is a brief outline of the Coronation Foursomes, just taken from the website.  
 
R&A Coronation Foursomes.  Established in 1953, the unique team event costs only £2 per 
person and is open to all members of affiliated clubs who hold a current WHS handicap 
Index of 40.0 or under.  

So, our winning team then goes through to a regional event if the score is competitive 
enough. 

 
SATURDAYS 
 
Please remember that if you want to play in the Leckie Trophy on Saturday 1st May you 
should have let Tracie Walker know yesterday.  If you have forgotten, give her a call, she 
was intending to do the draw Friday. 
 
SUMMER ECLECTIC 
 
Still time to enter, contact Sue Cooper.  
  
VICE CAPTAIN 
 
I am still hoping that a lady will come forward to be my vice-Captain this year.  Please do be 
aware that except for working out the diary towards the end of the year, there is really not a 
lot to do this year as VC and we are lucky to have a wonderful committee who help out with 
all my many queries.  There is also never a right time, as a lot of past Captains, and indeed 
myself, will tell you. 
 
I recently ‘attended’ an inspiring webinar entitled ‘what women want’.  There were lots of 
tips on how to promote ladies golf.  It got me thinking again about our Club and how I feel 
that we, as a Ladies Section, will be the poorer if we do not have a Lady Captain in 2022. 
 
 
A big thank you to Karen Ellam for selling her lovely cards in support of Youth Talk.  Do take 
a look if you haven’t already, they are up in the Ladies Changing rooms. 
 
 
LADIES SECTION NOTICE BOARD 
 
It is pleasing to see that many of you have been using the online “Ladies Section 
Notice Board’. 
  



The most popular pages accessed to date are : 
 

 
 
A new menu item has been added entitled ‘Step-by-Step’ where it is intended to 
provide guidance on a number of activities. 
 
Items already included are : 

• Accessing ‘Draws' In The Diary 
• Adding the ‘Ladies Section Notice Board’ to your mobile Home Screen. 
• Completing Your Score Card 
• Using MyEG app 

 
Additional  ’Step-by-step’ requests welcome. 


